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URGENT - Field Safety Notice 
Medical Device Recall 

ProGrade Rel.1x  
 

Connectivity Improvements 

Effective template: XI-DXR-200-5004, Revision 1.0 

 

AFFECTED PRODUCTS ProGrade Rel.1x 

PROBLEM 
DESCRIPTION 

It the WiFi connection between the SkyPlate detector and HP transfer point is 
weak, an image may fail to transfer from the SkyPlate detector to the system. 
The image remains in the memory of the detector, but cannot be transferred 
wirelessly or by use of the backup cable. To continue, the operator can reset the 
SkyPlate detector by removing its batteries, but the acquired image is lost and a 
re-take is necessary.  

HAZARD INVOLVED Information and data corruption can require an image to be retaken.  

HOW TO IDENTIFY 
AFFECTED PRODUCTS 

ProGrade Rel.1x systems are affected. 

ACTION TO BE TAKEN 
BY CUSTOMER / USER 

No action is needed on your part. There are no restrictions to usage of this 
device. Customers may continue to use the device according to its intended use. 
Should you feel uncertain regarding these instructions, please contact Philips. 

ACTIONS PLANNED BY 
PHILIPS 

Philips plans to release a new HP firmware to the installed base. 
In addition the existing Access Point Hardware in the field needs to be patched.   
A Philips Service Engineer will contact you when the Field Action Kit is available 
to be implemented.   
Should you need to communicate with Philips with regard to this program, please 
reference Field Change Order 71200166.

FURTHER 
INFORMATION AND 
SUPPORT 

If you would like any further information or support concerning this issue, please 
contact your local Philips representative. 

 




